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Registering to vote 
Registering takes only a few minutes, and you 
may do it by mail or online at VoteWA.gov. 

A Washington driver’s license or ID is 
required to register online. You may also 
complete a new voter registration form. 
Contact the Elections Office by mail, email, or 
phone for more information.

The deadline to receive new voter 
registrations and voter updates to existing 
registrations online, by phone or by mail is  
5 pm Monday, July 24, 2023.

Lost or damaged ballot?
If you lose your ballot, or it becomes 
damaged, you can obtain a replacement 
ballot by contacting the Elections Office.

Clark County Elections Office

Phone	 564-397-2345 

Email	 elections@clark.wa.gov

Speech-to-speech Relay	  
711 or 877-833-6341

Mailing address 
PO Box 8815 
Vancouver, WA 98666-8815

Street address 
1408 Franklin Street, Vancouver
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Candidate and measure statements 
are printed exactly as submitted. 
Clark County Elections does not correct 
punctuation, grammar, typos or 
inaccurate information.
Candidate statements and contact 
information are current as of publication 
date. Please visit the online voters’ guide 
at clarkvotes.org and click on the VoteWA 
graphic to see a personalized voters’ guide 
with the most current information.

You must sign and date your 
return envelope in order for 
your ballot to be counted!
	� Sign in the signature box that has YOUR 

name printed on the envelope.

	� If you registered to vote online, or when 
you obtained your driver’s license, the 
signature on your driver’s license is the 
signature in your voter registration record. 

	� If you are unsure about the signature 
in your voter registration record, we 
encourage you to call the Elections 
Office at 564-397-2345. We can provide 
a description of the signature you used 
when you registered to vote. 

	� Do NOT sign someone else’s name, even 
if you have power of attorney.

	� Voting over the phone by having 
someone else fill out and sign your ballot 
is against the law. Voters can call us at 
564-397-2345 to learn about the options 
for voting while they are out of town.

	� Drop boxes are available if you don’t 
want your ballot or signature to go 
through the mail. 
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City Nonpartisan Office  l  Candidates

Janna Lovejoy
Statement Janna Lovejoy is asking 
for your support to become Mayor of 
Woodland.

Janna has reached out to Woodland 
residents and businesses, identifying 
issues of utmost concern: traffic 
congestion; road maintenance and 
repairs; out-of-state outsourcing of 

utilities bills; water and sewer rates. Janna’s mayoral goals are 
to attract citizen participation in addressing these concerns and 
other challenges affecting the community. She knows that 
within Woodland there are intelligent talented individuals 
willing to express viewpoints and problem-solving strategies to 
get things done. She wants them on her team. Janna’s goals 
also include instituting an open-door City Hall policy and 
improving access to local government through effective 
technology.

Janna knows firsthand how to build a business from the 
ground up, and understands competing aspects of growth 
and existing revenues. She is the definition of how long-term 
businesses and industries serve to strengthen the local 
economy. At her downtown address, popularly remembered 
as Morgan’s Bakery, Janna has provided legal services to area 
residents, organizations, and businesses for the past 30 years 
and counting. Janna understands how to listen and 
communicate, and the importance of plain hard work. She is 
committed to working for you. Please support Janna Lovejoy 
for Mayor of Woodland.

Email	 JANNAL.JRL@gmail.com

Will Finn
Statement As Mayor since 2016,  
I have delivered seven balanced 
budgets, cut spending, and 
strengthened business relationships. 
My administration has increased the 
general reserves by reducing general 
fund liabilities. We did this through 
reduced staffing, technology upgrades, 

and streamlined services. City Hall has become a customer 
service-based experience by creating a culture of “yes”, 
making our city the benchmark for other cities in our area.

My administration has secured $11+ million in grant funding 
with little contribution from your local tax dollars. We have 
leveraged your local tax dollars to secure outside grant dollars 
to help complete capital projects, upgrade facilities, and assist 
in long-range planning. I am continually looking for creative 
cost saving measures that do not reduce the level of service 
you deserve. We have applied for over $30 million in grant 
funding, including $23 million for the construction of exit 21.

I will continue my efforts in creating a strong, conservative 
government focusing on Public Safety, Financial Stability, 
Infrastructure, Economic Development, and Organizational 
Efficiency. It has been an honor to serve as your mayor and I 
look forward to the next four years!

Phone	 360-448-3499
Email	 Will4mayor@yahoo.com

Todd Dinehart
Statement For 28 years, I have 
proudly called Woodland my home. 
My wife’s family has deep roots in the 
community, and this is where we 
raised our family. I cherish the small-
town atmosphere and the sense of 
security that comes with it. I am 
running for mayor because I believe it 

is time to listen, engage and partner with our community on 
a deeper level. Together, we can bring the change needed to 
restore transparency and trust in our city government.

Our local government should be held accountable to our 
citizens to ensure the continued livability of Woodland. The 
exorbitant increase in utility bills, along with outsourcing of 
local jobs, is unacceptable. I will apply my 31 years of finance 
and accounting experience to ensure reasonable and 
appropriate spending of taxpayer funds and resources. 
Improving congestion and infrastructure is also critical and 
requires attention. I will build working relationships with 
county commissioners and state officials to create sustainable 
long-term solutions for our community.

Woodland’s strong sense of community inspires me, and I am 
asking for your vote to serve as your mayor. Together, we can 
build a brighter future for our town. Thank you for your 
confidence and support.

Phone	 360-560-6975
Email	 dinehart4mayor@gmail.com

Mayor Mayor Mayor

City of Woodland City of Woodland City of Woodland

Candidate statements are printed exactly as submitted and are not checked for accuracy.



Registering to vote 
Registering takes only a few minutes, and you 
may do it by mail or online at VoteWA.gov. 

A Washington driver’s license or ID is 
required to register online. You may also 
complete a new voter registration form. 
Contact the Elections Office by mail, email, or 
phone for more information.

The deadline to receive new voter 
registrations and voter updates to existing 
registrations online, by phone or by mail is  
5 pm Monday, July 24, 2023.

Lost or damaged ballot?
If you lose your ballot, or it becomes 
damaged, you can obtain a replacement 
ballot by contacting the Elections Office.

Clark County Elections Office

Phone	 564-397-2345 

Email	 elections@clark.wa.gov

Speech-to-speech Relay	  
711 or 877-833-6341

Mailing address 
PO Box 8815 
Vancouver, WA 98666-8815

Street address 
1408 Franklin Street, Vancouver
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Candidate and measure statements 
are printed exactly as submitted. 
Clark County Elections does not correct 
punctuation, grammar, typos or 
inaccurate information.
Candidate statements and contact 
information are current as of publication 
date. Please visit the online voters’ guide 
at clarkvotes.org and click on the VoteWA 
graphic to see a personalized voters’ guide 
with the most current information.

You must sign and date your 
return envelope in order for 
your ballot to be counted!
	� Sign in the signature box that has YOUR 

name printed on the envelope.

	� If you registered to vote online, or when 
you obtained your driver’s license, the 
signature on your driver’s license is the 
signature in your voter registration record. 

	� If you are unsure about the signature 
in your voter registration record, we 
encourage you to call the Elections 
Office at 564-397-2345. We can provide 
a description of the signature you used 
when you registered to vote. 

	� Do NOT sign someone else’s name, even 
if you have power of attorney.

	� Voting over the phone by having 
someone else fill out and sign your ballot 
is against the law. Voters can call us at 
564-397-2345 to learn about the options 
for voting while they are out of town.

	� Drop boxes are available if you don’t 
want your ballot or signature to go 
through the mail. 

Voters’ 
Pamphlet
August 1, 2023  
Primary and Special Election
Fire Protection District No. 5 Edition



Fire District Nonpartisan Office  l  Candidates

Christopher Justice
No biographical information or 
candidate statement submitted

Email	 christopherjusticeforoffice@gmail.com

Mike Lyons
Elected Experience Clark County Fire 
District 5 Commissioner.

Other Professional Experience 
Quality Control Engineering, Western 
Electric; Captain, Fire District 5 and 
Vancouver Fire Department; Treasurer, 
Vancouver Firefighter’s Union; Data 

Analyst, Vancouver Fire Department business plan.

Education Clark College 1971, Associate Applied Science 
Mechanical Engineering; Clark College 1979, Associate Arts 
General Studies, Honors; University of Portland 1981, Bachelor 
of Science Mechanical Engineering, Cum Laude Honors.

Community Service “Vancouver Strong” Fire & EMS 
Community Resource Team; City of Vancouver Pension Board; 
“Evergreen Citizens for Schools” Volunteer coordinator; “Yes 
for Fire & EMS” Steering Committee; Heritage High School 
volunteer, Choir Booster Treasurer, Senior Parents fundraiser; 
Youth coach: baseball, softball, soccer, basketball.

Statement I’m a Vancouver native and have lived within the 
current Vancouver Fire Department/District 5 service area my 
entire life raising two children together with my wife of 45 years. 
I have been actively involved with local fire service for 46 years.

Since 1988 the Fire District has actively pursued regionalizing fire 
and emergency medical services, first merging with Fire District 
4, and in 1994 contractually consolidating with the Vancouver 
Fire Department. The combined resources have allowed the 
Vancouver Fire Department to add enhanced services including 
a fully staffed paramedic program, ladder truck operations, 
hazardous material team, technical/heavy rescue, and a fire 
boat. I fully support our contractual relationship with the City 
and believe it provides the best service to both communities.

My leadership has been instrumental in further improving 
service delivery, including the building and staffing of the 
Glenwood Fire Station 7, enhancing response to Glenwood, 
Barberton, Pleasant Valley and Brush Prairie. I take much 
pride in my personal efforts working with the City to build the 
new Station 11 in Fire District 5 and funding the construction 
and staffing of the station to better serve Orchards, Sifton, 
and 117th Avenue corridor.

Help me continue this important work.

Phone	 360-254-2266
Email	 MikeLyons@aol.com

Craig Hancock
Elected Experience No Information 
Submitted

Other Professional Experience 
Retired Firefighter. My professional 
experience is 34 consecutive years of 
service for the Los Angeles City Fire 
Department, where I held the ranks of 

Firefighter/Paramedic, and Fire Inspector. While at the LAFD, I 
was involved with the development of ongoing training 
programs, and administrative projects for the Fire Marshal, 
specifically writing amendments to the Fire Code , which 
became adopted as part of the Los Angeles Municipal Code. 
It was an honor to serve the citizens of Los Angeles for over 
three decades.

Education Pierce College, CSUN, State Fire Marshal Training 
at Rancho Santiago College.

Community Service No Information Submitted

Statement As Fire Comissioner , my commitment to both 
the citizens of Clark County, and the Fire Department, is to 
serve with the same dedication, integrity, and pride, that I 
have given to the Fire Service, for most of my adult life. The 
priorities I have going forward, would be to focus on 
providing oversight and engagement, to make certain the 
department has the resources they require to maintain 
adequate staffing levels, and training, making “ Firefighter 
Safety “ an absolute priority. The public education programs 
the department provides should also continue to be a priority 
as well . With the significant growth of Clark County over the 
last few years, it should be incumbent upon all elected 
officials, involved with the department, to be able to monitor 
the agency’s needs and work diligently to provide whatever is 
needed to serve the citizens most effectively. It will be an 
honor, and a privilege, to serve the citizens of Clark County.

Phone	 661-609-3470
Email	 fdmed2@yahoo.com

Commissioner, Position No. 1 Commissioner, Position No. 1 Commissioner, Position No. 1

Fire Protection District No. 5 Fire Protection District No. 5 Fire Protection District No. 5

No photo 
submitted

Candidate statements are printed exactly as submitted and are not checked for accuracy.



Registering to vote 
Registering takes only a few minutes, and you 
may do it by mail or online at VoteWA.gov. 

A Washington driver’s license or ID is required 
to register online. You may also complete a 
new voter registration form. Contact the 
Elections Office by mail, email, or phone for 
more information.

The deadline to receive new voter 
registrations and voter updates to existing 
registrations online, by phone or by mail is  
5 pm Monday, July 24, 2023.

Lost or damaged ballot?
If you lose your ballot, or it becomes 
damaged, you can obtain a replacement 
ballot by contacting the Elections Office.

Clark County Elections Office

Phone	 564-397-2345 

Email	 elections@clark.wa.gov

Speech-to-speech Relay	  
711 or 877-833-6341

Mailing address 
PO Box 8815 
Vancouver, WA 98666-8815

Street address 
1408 Franklin Street, Vancouver
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For the complete text of the 
resolutions, please visit:  
clark.wa.gov/elections/august-1- 
2023-primary-special-election

You must sign and date 
your return envelope in  
order for your ballot to  
be counted!
	� Sign in the signature box that has YOUR 

name printed on the envelope.

	� If you registered to vote online, or when 
you obtained your driver’s license, the 
signature on your driver’s license is the 
signature in your voter registration record. 

	� If you are unsure about the signature 
in your voter registration record, we 
encourage you to call the Elections 
Office at 564-397-2345. We can provide 
a description of the signature you used 
when you registered to vote. 

	� Do NOT sign someone else’s name, even 
if you have power of attorney.

	� Voting over the phone by having 
someone else fill out and sign your ballot 
is against the law. Voters can call us at 
564-397-2345 to learn about the options 
for voting while they are out of town.

	� Drop boxes are available if you don’t 
want your ballot or signature to go 
through the mail. 



EXPLANATORY STATEMENT 
FD3 provides fire and emergency medical services 
to 46,000 people, responding to 4,917 calls (73% 
EMS-related) in 2022. Proposition 4 is necessary to 
maintain effective service levels, including additional 
firefighters, renovating facilities for 24-hour staffing, 
and replacing apparatus. It would authorize a levy 
rate of $1.50/$1000 of assessed value; an additional 
$12.08/month ($145/year) for a home with assessed 
value of $500,000. To adjust for property value and 
inflation fluctuation, this limits the rate to an annual 
increase of 6% but never to exceed $1.50/$1000 per 
year from 2025 to 2030. More information at https://
fire3.org/fire-levy-lid-lift/.

Proposition No. 4
Levy Lid Lift Authorizing Fire Protection and 
Emergency Medical Services
The Board of Fire Commissioners of Clark County Fire 
Protection District No. 3 adopted Resolution 2023-04 
concerning funding for fire protection and emergency 
medical services. 

This proposition would authorize an increase in the District’s 
maximum property tax levy rate to $1.50 per $1,000 of 
assessed valuation, with collection beginning in 2024, to 
fund staffing, training, maintenance, operations, facilities, 
and equipment. It would authorize an annual increase of the 
levy rate up to 6% in years 2025-2030, never exceeding 
$1.50/$1,000 assessed valuation. The 2030 levy amount 
would serve as the basis for subsequent levy limitations as 
provided by Chapter 84.55 RCW. 

STATEMENT FOR 
We support Clark County Fire District 3’s proposal to renew 
the fire levy rate from $1.21/$1000 of assessed valuation 
to $1.50/ $1000. On a $500k home, this is $12.08 more per 
month. The $1.50 levy rate is within the state law protecting 
taxpayers from wasteful government spending. It will allow 
FD3 to improve emergency service levels, meet mandated 
safety-requirements, expand firefighter training, and replace 
aging equipment.

A voter-approved increase will adjust the funding level 
to adapt to FD3’s 26% population increase over the past 
10 years, which is straining resources. It will allow FD3 to 
comply with new regulations requiring a minimum number 
of firefighters to enter an active rescue scene. FD3’s history 
of compliance with regulations and excellent response 
times has resulted in improved insurance ratings, lowering 
premiums for property owners.

Renewing the fire levy would allow training of Swiftwater 
and Ropes Rescue technicians to respond quickly to our 
varied terrain and waterways without waiting for other 
county agencies. Station 34 on Rawson Road would receive 
24-hour staffing, reducing response times by adding capacity 
district-wide.

Fire District 3 has a proven track record of financial 
transparency and fiscal responsibility. It has completed all 
promises made to taxpayers and voters since the last levy 
lid lift passed in 2017. We ask you to consider the facts, your 
community’s needs, and use your vote to make a positive 
difference. We must continue to support our excellent Fire 
District and the citizens and businesses of our community!

REBUTTAL OF STATEMENT AGAINST 
FD3 has a history of long-range planning and accountable 
stewardship of funds, operating efficiently on budgets lower 
than average for county districts. Historically operating with 
annual 1% revenue increases, this measure allows elected 
commissioners to increase to max 6% - as needed - through 
the annual budgeting process, to maintain operational 
requirements and service levels.  Rate cannot exceed 
$1.50/$1000.  EMS tax only applies to a few residents in the 
northernmost region of the district.

Statement in Favor and Rebuttal of Statement Against 
Submitted by:
Helga Grimsrud - Chair 
helgapratt@hotmail.com
Harold Heffner 
Don LaVallee

Clark County Fire Protection 
District No. 3

STATEMENT AGAINST 
The current rate for the existing levy is $1.21. They’re asking 
for a 24% increase plus any increase in assessed values that 
may happen this year due to increased assessed values 
and new construction. The new rate would be $1.50 with a 
built-in automatic increase up to 6% per year through 2030. 
They’re estimating a 7.5% assessed property value increase 
per year.

A $500,000 assessed value home is paying $605 per year 
now. In 2024 the taxes paid would rise to $750/year because 
the house would be assessed at $530,000. In 2030 (assuming 
a 6% annual increase) the $500,000 home value would be 
$751,815. That home would pay $1,505/ year. So that’s an 
increase of $900 or 148% more. 

Schools get 52.47% of all property taxes. EMS and Fire are #2 
and get 21.38%. Clark County can only raise property taxes 
1% per year but the Fire District is asking for up to 6% more 
per year (600%)? Is your net income going up by 6% or more 
per year? They appear to think you are an endless well of 
money. 73% of all fire calls are medical and yet we already 
pay an EMS tax of $.50/ $1000 on top of this requested 
increase.

We are faced with the highest inflation in 40 years. Taxes are 
through the roof. Income is down. By voting no you tell them 
to hold the line and tighten their belt like the rest of us. Tell 
them to ask for less. 

REBUTTAL OF STATEMENT FOR 
They say it’s a renewal then they say its an increase. It’s an 
increase! They did a levy lid increase in 2017 and now ask 
again in 2023. They claim your premiums have gone down 
but offer no evidence. Only 37% of calls are fire. They offer 
no data on fire call growth. They don’t tell you how much 
you pay over time. Why not? They ask for what we can’t 
afford. Vote No!

Statement Against and Rebuttal of Statement For 
Submitted by:
Richard Rylander 
Bdad2@outlook.com 

Should the proposition be enacted into law?

To vote, use your official ballot.

For the complete text of the resolutions, please visit: clark.wa.gov/elections/august-1-2023-primary-special-election
Measure statements are printed exactly as submitted. Clark County Elections does not correct punctuation, grammar, typos or inaccurate information.
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